
August 23, 2013
Subject: Romatec Notice of Intent to Submit a Proposal

I would like to provide an overview of the process that Romatec is now going through. Over the last 2
years we have posted poor financial results which have been heightened over the last 12 months. The
level of business simply has not been sufficient to support the cost infrastructure and this has put us into
a position that unfortunately, has made our account with you delinquent. In March and April we went
through an internal restructuring to eliminate costs and lower our overhead with the intent of ensuring
we were profitable and positioned to move forward with outstanding accounts. I communicated this plan
to a number of suppliers so there was clarity on our plan but unfortunately, the drop in business levels
continued to exceed our expectation and the informal/internal restructuring was not successful.

This situation has now necessitated a formal restructuring of Romatec and as such we have filed a Notice
of Intent to Submit a Proposal (NOI) and your company is considered a creditor within this filing. Under
the protection of an NOI we are afforded the time and framework to commence with a complete
restructure of the organization to eliminate unproductive overhead and costs to return to consistent
profitability. We have the support of our bank through this restructuring and have full confidence that at
the end of the NOI, Romatec will have financial health, stability and be positioned to be a best in class
distributor for years to come. I apologize for the lack of communication on this over the last few weeks
as under the guidelines of an NOI, I have not been in a position to discuss, but I am now in a position to
discuss details with you. It is very early in the process and we do not yet know how the proposal will
ultimately look and our advisor and trustee, Richter Advisory Group Inc, who is widely considered as one
of the best in the business, is working on this now. What we do know is that this restructuring will put
Romatec into a much stronger and stable position going forward…a position that will enable it to meet its
obligations in the future. We value our relationship with you and understand that the current situation
strains that relationship but it is our desire to continue to work with you as we go through this process
and even more importantly into the future as we come out from the restructuring over the next quarter
or so. This current situation is difficult and obviously not something that any of us want but it is the
reality and we respectfully request your continued support as we work through this together.

As mentioned our bank is working with us and we have the financial capabilities to service the market
today and moving forward. I would like to discuss and establish a mutually agreeable framework on how
our organizations can continue to work together going forward from today and would be pleased to
provide a framework to ensure there is assurances of no increased exposure.

Romatec is still, and will continue to be, very well positioned to service the customer and the market.

Sincerely,

Stephen Dockerty
President Romatec
925-699-2496
dockertys@romatec.com






















